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CANCELLATION OF CHIEF OF THE NATIONAL GUARD BUREAU INSTRUCTION 
9651.01A, “NATIONAL GUARD DIVERSITY AND INCLUSION” 

 
References:  
 
 a.  Executive Order “Ending Radical and Wasteful Government DEI Programs and 
Preferencing and Initial Rescissions of Harmful Executive Orders and Actions,” 20 
January 2025 

 b.  Office of Personnel Management Memorandum, “Initial Guidance Regarding 
DEIA Executive Orders, 21 January 2025  

 c.  CNGB Issuance 5000.01 Series, “CNGB Issuances Program” 

1.  Cancellation.  Effective immediately, Chief of the National Guard Bureau Instruction 
9651.01A, 20 August 2018, “National Guard Diversity and Inclusion” is cancelled in 
accordance with the references. 

2.  Justification.  Reference a and reference b direct the cancellation of documents and 
policies related to diversity, equity, inclusion, and accessibility.  

3.  Releasability.  This cancellation notice is approved for public release. 

4.  Point of Contact.  The point of contact for this action is Mr. Michael Petring, NGB-J5, 
703-607-5781. 
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